
Project Update: October 2019 
 
We conducted field visits since 12-22 October and collected some faecal samples.  
 
Unfortunately, cameras did not collect any photo of black bear during mid-
September to mid-October. However, some photos of other wild species have been 
collected. 
 

 

 



 


